
THE REGENTS OF THE UNIVERSITY OF CALIFORNIA 
MEETING AS A COMMITTEE OF THE WHOLE 

 
July 19, 2016 

 
The Regents of the University of California met on the above date at UCSF–Mission Bay 
Conference Center, San Francisco. 
 
Members present:  Regents Brody, Makarechian, Pérez, Ramirez, Schroeder, Sherman, and 

Zettel 
 
In attendance:  Regent-designate Mancia, Faculty Representatives Chalfant and Hare, 

Secretary and Chief of Staff Shaw, General Counsel Robinson, Chief 
Compliance and Audit Officer Vacca, Executive Vice President and Chief 
Financial Officer Brostrom, and Recording Secretary Johns 

 
The meeting convened at 2:10 p.m. with Regent Zettel presiding. 
 
PUBLIC COMMENT 
 
Regent Zettel explained that the Board had been convened as a Committee of the Whole in order 
to permit members of the public an opportunity to address University-related matters. The 
following person addressed the Board concerning the item noted.  
 
Ms. Christina Hildebrand, member of A Voice for Choice, expressed concern about new 
immunization requirements for UC students, which she stated were too strict and stricter than 
laws in any state. Her organization had opposed California Senate Bill 277 the previous year, and 
it was now asking the University to allow a doctor to have the final say about medical 
exemptions for students who have been vaccine-injured. UC was mandating the measles, 
mumps, and rubella vaccine, which can cause arthritis or joint pain in postpubescent women. 
 
The meeting adjourned at 2:15 p.m. 
 

Attest: 
 
 
 
 
 
Secretary and Chief of Staff 




